CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL

Planning  Meeting held on Monday 16 June at 7.30 pm in the Chediston Village Hall. 

MINUTES

1. The Chairman welcomed Councillors, those present were:- Graham Downing, Janet Heath, Sheila Clifford, Paul Starks and Mark Titchiner.

2. Apologies for absence were received from Terry Tooze, Joanna Wareham and Roger Wilkinson.

3. There were no declarations of Interest.

4. Minutes of the AGM meetings held on 18 May were previously circulated and proposed and seconded as a true and accurate account of the meeting.  They will be signed off at the 2015 AGM.

5. Matters arising from the minutes not covered by the agenda:-  Item 11 – Memorial Trees – Councillor Burroughes has agreed to the funding of 10 small leaf lime trees and guards.  Two cheques were signed for their purchase. £380 for the purchase of the ten trees and £564 to purchase ten metal  tree guards.  Invoices need to be forwarded to Councillor Bouroughes for their re-payment.

6. Public Forum – there were no members of the public present.

7. Draft minutes on the web-site – Councillors discussed the idea of placing “draft” minutes on the web-site prior to them being signed off as being a true and accurate account of the meeting. A vote was cast and there were two votes in favour of putting the minutes on the web-site in a draft form and two votes against this.   The Chairman declared that on his casting vote he would vote in favour of keeping the status quo and at the moment Chediston & Linstead Grouped Parish Council would continue with only putting signed off minutes on the web-site.  This item can be discussed at a further meeting if it was thought necessary. 

8. Telephone numbers of Councillors on web-site – Councillors discussed this and those present had no objection to their telephone details being put on the web-site.   Clerk to e-mail those not present to ask if they have any objection to having their telephone numbers being put on the web-site.

9. Planning DC/14/1181/FUL – Stream House, Church Road, Chediston     Erection of a cycle store and cart lodge (carriage House).  Timber framed with weather board cladding.  A site meeting took place to enable Councillors to understand the positioning of the cart-lodge/cycle store.  Councillors voted unanimously in favour of the application with an observation that the applicant intends to replace the existing hedge with a new beech hedge to match the hedge that abuts the driveway.

10. Finance  - cheques for  clerk expenses and underpaid wages will be signed at the next meeting – Barclays Bank new mandate forms were completed by Janet Heath as she is not a recognised signatory.  Mr Pat Gregory has been requested to be taken off as a signatory and the  Clerk has been added to be able to request statements/cheque books and to deal with queries.

11. There was no other urgent matters to discuss.

12. The meeting ended at 8.15pm.                                                                                                                                                                                    

     12.  Date for the next meeting. Is 19 July 2014 in Chediston Church Room  

Signed ……………J Heath………..     Dated  ……8 September 2014………

